	Unconfirmed


MINUTES of the meeting of the ADULT CARE AND COMMUNITY SERVICES SCRUTINY COMMITTEE held in the Rose Room, Endeavour House, Ipswich on Thursday 18th January, 2007 at 10.30 a.m.

PRESENT:

Cllrs. Karen Knight – Chairman

Cllrs. Roger Bellham – Vice Chairman

Cllrs: Allyson Barron, Peter Beer, Steve Hudson, Inga Lockington, Susan Maguire, Colin Noble, David Yorke-Edwards, Ron Ward.

Co-opted Members: Jacqui Martin

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND SUBSTITUTIONS

Apologies were received from Cllr. Graham Manuel (Cllr. Allyson Barron substituting), Jonathan Moore & Prema Fairburn.

2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND DISPENSATIONS

None
3.
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 22nd September 2006 and 16th November 2006 were confirmed by the Committee as an accurate record and signed by the Chairman.

4.
WHITE PAPERS: “OUR HEALTH, OUR CARE, OUR SAY” & “PROSPEROUS COMMUNITIES”

The Committee received a presentation from the Director of Adult & Community Services [copy in minute book] and a handout entitled “Suffolk Population Projection” [copy in the minute book].  The following information was received by the Committee in answer to Members questions.


Individual budgets were scheduled on the Forward Work Plan for later this year.  


The Chairman hoped to work more closely with the Chairman of the Health Scrutiny Committee as it was recognised that some subjects overlapped both Committees. Officers felt it was important to ensure quality of service by continually improving relationships with other scrutiny committees and partnership boards and by reviewing performance outcomes.


The Chairman requested that, where Members were made aware of a potentially serious impact on any particular Committee related issue; they were welcome to bring that issue to scrutiny.  Officers requested that they be made aware of such issues at the same time as they felt it was incumbent on them to deal with any criticism as soon as possible and that Elected Members played an important role as a conduit between the public and officers.

It was felt that with the projected growth in numbers of older people, planning for care of the elderly should be long term not just for the present time.  Officers advised that individual budgets would enable people to choose a care package suitable for their, and their family’s, circumstances.


Decision:
The Committee agreed to consider further the issues raised in the White Papers, with a view to bringing appropriate issues to scrutiny.


Reason for Decision: To enable the Committee to put forward to the Chair or Vice Chair any issues in the White Papers that they feel may be potential items for scrutiny.  


Alternative Options: None considered


Declarations of interest:  None declared

Dispensations:
None reported

5.
EVERYDAY LIFE & WORKING TOGETHER

The Committee received a presentation, which was introduced by the Service Director, Culture Info Inclusion/ Learning [copy in minute book] and was presented by officers, partners and participants in some of the projects which formed part of this work.  


The Chairman thanked all the presenters for attending and for their input, which had given the Committee a good understanding of the amount of valuable work that was happening in local communities.  


Decision:  The Committee agreed:

(a)
that the Service Director, Culture Info Inclusion/ Learning would, if requested, make available the contact details of any of the presenters that took part.

(b)
to consider further the issues raised with a view to bringing any appropriate issues to scrutiny.


Reason for Decision:  

(a)
to enable Committee members to receive further detail on any part of the presentation.

(b)
to enable the Committee to put forward to the Chair or Vice Chair any issues in the White Papers that they felt were potential items for scrutiny.


Alternative Options: None considered


Declarations of interest:  None declared

Dispensations:
None reported

6.
FORWARD WORK PROGRAMME 2006/2007

The Chairman requested that any items to be considered for the Forward Work Programme emanating from two presentations received during this meeting should be conveyed to either herself or the Vice Chairman in good time for the next Forward Work Programme meeting on 1st February 2007.

Meeting closed at 12.45pm

